
ALUMNI
Every year when summer comes, I have mixed 
feelings. I’m relieved because the meetings and 
appointments are finished, but sad because I have to 
say goodbye to a lot of people. As the rector of the 
community and the director of the Divine Word
Alumni Association, every year I write numerous 
cards to either say farewell to SVDs and students or to 
welcome new alumni members into the association.

Indeed, life is full of hellos and goodbyes. And every 
year I have to move the names of those who left DWC 
into the back of my mind in order to make room for 
the new ones who will come in August. Many times, 
I feel so tired and sad that I do not want to go through 
this process again. But what keeps me going is the 
fact that most – if not all – DWC students, SVDs, 
faculty and staff who leave here continue to keep in 
touch with the DWC community in various ways.
And that also makes my job as the alumni director 
exciting! I have been given the opportunity to reach 
out to the alumni, to encourage them to keep the fire 
for the mission alive in their hearts. It’s personally 
fulfilling to hear stories and witness the alumni using what they have learned at DWC to engage in
missionary activities and make the world a better place. Although alumni are many times half a 
world away from me and they may be speaking a different language or working in different fields,
I still feel their presence and cherish their memories. It’s God’s mission that brought us together 
once and that mission is what continues to keep us in communion with one another.  

May our communion be a source of encouragement and strength for each one of us!         

Laura Bergfeld served on the
DWC staff for 35 years as
housekeeper, working from 1986 
to 2021. She gave good example to 
students and other workers in the 
pride she took in making sure DWC 
was a clean and welcoming place.
“I shall always remember Laura
for her many acts of kindness
toward me, but I especially
appreciate her sewing skills and 
how she repaired and restored my 
tattered USA blanket, saving it from 
being discarded,” said Fr. Joe
McDermott, SVD.
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Laura Bergfeld

Fr. Thang Hoang, SVD 

In addition to the students departing from DWC, the College community also said goodbye
to some beloved and long-time members of the faculty and staff.

	Jill Heitzman was an assistant
professor of music for 30 years from 
1992 to 2022. She was passionate 
about world music and shared that love 
through her teaching and writing. Her 
efforts to nurture excellent liturgical 
music at DWC were commended. Dr. 
Ron Condon, Chair of the Department 
of Theology & Philosophy, said Jill 
was a great colleague because she was 
always ready to pitch in and do her part 
and was enthusiastic about her work. 
“Jill always had a love and concern for 
her students – she was very committed 
to them,” he said.

Jill Heitzman

For their many years of dedicated service to the College, the DWC community is grateful
and wishes Jill and Laura all the best!

Ron and Pat Schueller, from Cuba City, Wisconsin, don’t 
remember exactly when they started donating to Divine 
Word College, but they have continued for more than
30 years. 

The Schuellers both grew up near Epworth, so they have 
known about Divine Word Missionaries for years. Pat
remembers when she was a child, St. Paul’s Mission 
House, as it was called then, would host a summer picnic 
she attended with her family. “I remember we played hide 
and seek on the grounds and there were a lot of people 
there. It was always fun,” she said. Since their marriage, 
giving to charities has always been part of their life. They 
were encouraged by their parish priest, according to Pat. 
“When we were kids growing up, our priest, Fr. Breitbach, 
always preached, ‘You cannot outdo God in generosity.’ 
So we always thought, if we give, we are going to get it 
back,” she said. “It worked for us, it really worked for us,” 
Ron agreed.  
 
Ron and Pat think they probably received a letter in the 
mail from Divine Word that prompted them to donate the 
first time. “We began to donate to Divine Word because
it was a local charity we knew about,” Pat said. Now, 
years after they first began to help Divine Word College 
students, they continue to believe in our mission and want 
to help current students. “Any time we can support
education to get people out there to teach, we want to do 
that. We need more priests, we need more missionaries. 
Our world needs help. We want to support anyone who 
will help. Your mission is so good, in that you are
educating young people to go out into the world to help 
others.” Thank you, Ron and Pat, for your generous help 
for Divine Word students!

For more information, contact Mark Singsank, Associate Development Director
at 563-876-0097 or singsank@dwci.edu

FRIENDS OF DWC

Monthly Donor Club members receive:
• Your special intentions remembered at Mass on the last day of each month
• A monthly letter sharing current happenings in the lives of our seminarians

• Your name prominently displayed on the Wall of Honor near the front entrance
• Convenience of giving in smaller amounts throughout the year

• Opportunity to use Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) option for monthly gifts
• Fewer appeal letters if you choose

Schuellers Desire To 
Help Educate Future

Missionaries
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